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Hello, my name is Peter Cheng and I have been working in Chinatown for close to 30 years.  
When I first arrived in New York City back in the ‘70s, the number of Asians in Chinatown was 
much fewer and occupied a correspondingly smaller area.  Through subsequent decades, 
Chinatown’s population has increased dramatically and the community has expanded to cover its 
present boundaries. 
 
As so often happens in New York City, when one ethnic group expands and moves onto other 
neighborhoods, ethnic tensions crop up.  To be candid, there was friction between Hispanics and 
Asians in the Lower East Side.  Both groups were predominantly low-income and language- 
disadvantaged.  With similar needs, they competed for space, funding, and other resources.  I 
know this from my personal experience of working in the community for almost thirty years.  
Fortunately, these conflicts have largely subsided.  However, if we are to combine Chinatown 
with the Lower East Side, I am afraid lingering tensions may flare up again when both will fight 
for the same representation.  This will be tragic as we shall pit one low-income group against 
another.  In my opinion, the present situation with both communities having their own 
spokeswomen is ideal. 
 
Looking forward, the rebuilding of the World Trade Center gives great anticipation to 
Chinatown.  After 9/11, Chinatown’s economy was devastated.  Barely 10 blocks away from the 
WTC, Chinatown felt the full impact of the collapse of the twin towers.  It was estimated one-
tenth of the job loss in NYC came from Chinatown.  As the former Chair of the Chinatown 
Partnership LDC and board member of the Chinatown BID, I believe the expected millions of 
tourists visiting the new WTC and the thousands of returning workers to the site will bring 
economic benefits to our community.  To this end, it would be preferable for Chinatown and 
Downtown to be represented within the same district.   
  
In conclusion, I urge you to keep City Council District 1 largely intact.  Like so many Asian 
Americans, I used to long for an Asian American to represent Chinatown.  This has become a 
reality.  I say, “If it ain’t broke, why fix it?”  
 
Thank you for giving me a chance to testify and listening to my concerns.   
 
*For identification only.  
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